
 

 

 

 

 
 

Georgetown, Guyana 

 

Professor Ivelaw Griffith withdraws request for a renewal of contract 

Transitional Management Team identified 
 

On June 7, 2019, The University of Guyana Council convened to make a determination on the matter of the renewal 

or non-renewal of Vice-Chancellor Professor Ivelaw Lloyd Griffith’s contract.  At the centre of the issue was the 

evaluation of Professor Griffith’s term in office as one basis for the determination of the matter.  
 

During the course of the meeting, correspondence was received from the Vice-Chancellor withdrawing his previous 

request for a renewal of his contract.  The University Council accepted his withdrawal and hereby notifies the public 

that as of June 14, 2019, Professor Griffith, who is at present on terminal leave, shall cease to be Vice-Chancellor of 

the University of Guyana.  The public is further advised that a Transitional Management Team has been duly 

approved by the University Council. The Team will be chaired by Deputy Vice-Chancellor for Academic 

Engagement, Professor Michael Scott; with Deputy Vice-Chancellor for Philanthropy, Alumni and Civic 

Engagement, Professor Paloma Mohamed serving as the Deputy Chair and Registrar, Dr Nigel Gravesande will 

serve as Secretary to the Management Committee. 
 

According to Pro-Chancellor Major General (retd) Joseph Singh, “The Team has been identified to take control of 

the Management of the University with effect from June 14, 2019, until such time that a new Vice-Chancellor is 

appointed.”  He further stated that, “The aforementioned notwithstanding, the University Council will continue to 

pursue its agenda, including the conduct of a Management Audit, the identification of a new Chancellor and the 

soon to commence search for a new Vice-Chancellor”. 
 

The University Council looks forward to a cessation of the recent exchanges in the media on the University’s 

internal processes, but in the interest of openness, will keep the University Community and the wider society 

informed of unfolding developments as the University seeks to continue its work and to provide for a seamless 

transition of leadership in the interest of its students, faculty and staff members.  

 

 

### 

UG IN BRIEF  

With a current enrollment of some 8,000 students, The University of Guyana (UG) has graduated more than 20,000 

students who have gone on to successful careers locally, regionally and internationally. The University is also a 

major contributor to the national economy and to business and industry. Established in 1963 on a part-time basis 

with shared space at Queens College, UG moved to its own campus at Turkeyen in 1970 and expanded in 2000 with 

the addition of the Tain Campus. It now offers more than 120 Under-graduate and Post-graduate Programmes 

including the Natural Sciences, Engineering, Environmental Studies, Forestry, Business,  Urban Planning and 

Management, Tourism Studies, Education, Creative Arts, Economics, Law, Medicine, Optometry and Nursing. 

Several online programmes are available and The UG also offers extra-mural classes at four locations through its 

Institute of Distance and Continuing Education (IDCE). The UG also offers the opportunity for student engagement 

in debating, sports, and cultural, religious and professional activities. 
 

 

     Like us: ugturkeyencampus  

     Visit us at: www.uog.edu.gy 
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